You asked:
Under Government Permitted Development Rule (GPDR), do you accept plans and drawings which are not mindful of the line of junction between properties and therefore the plans and drawings which as a result are inaccurate are still acceptable by your building regulations or planning departments?

You clarified:

By ‘off the line of junction between properties’ means ‘Boundary’

Answer:
The Government Permitted Development Rule is related to Planning Permission and is nothing to do with Building Regulations.
The Building Regulations have a list of structures that are exempt in Schedule 2 of the Regulations.

It is the responsibility of the owner to provide correct information (often through an appointed agent) and boundaries should generally be indicated on Building Regulation drawings, however these are not checked for accuracy etc. as this is outside of our remit, and is generally a civil matter. 
We would also point out that the Local Authority is not the sole provider of the Building Control function, which is also provided by the private sector.

The applicant or their agent is responsible for providing accurate and up-to-date information that clearly shows the boundaries of the site when seeking advice for development that would fall within the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
